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EYBA Regular Meeting Agenda
                     
     Sunday November 16th, 2014
             Saville Community Sports Center

U of A South Campus, Classroom # 1, 6:45 pm

PARTICIPANTS:

Chad Bowie, President





Carr Miceli, Vice President





Lynn Hyska, Treasurer





Darlene Anstice, Secretary





Shaun Pope, Executive Director





Pierre Farage, SE Zone




Lynn Hallson, SW Zone




Brad Coleman, NW Zone




Mark Mathias, Morinville





Paul Looker, St. Albert





Derek DeKlerk, Leduc
REGRETS:


Brian Anstice, Commissioner




Kevin Hofestede, NE Zone




Chuck Hebert, Wetaskiwin




Chris Billings, Beaumont




Dave Oldham, Parkland
1. Call to Order Welcome @ 6:38pm
2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes
2.1. Community Directors Meeting – Sunday September 14, 14
2.1.1. MOTION to accept minutes made by Lynn Hyska / 2nd by Carr Miceli / MOTION CARRIED
3. Additions and Approval of Agenda
3.1. MOTION to approve agenda made by Paul Looker /  2nd by Lynn Hyska / MOTION CARRIED
4. Agenda Items

4.1. Treasurer’s Report 
4.1.1. General Account - $293,227.95

4.1.2. Term Deposit - $250,000.00

4.1.2.1. This matures immediately and Lynn Hyska will re-invest and add more to that amount.

4.1.3. Casino Account - $81.95

4.1.4. All fees have been collected by EYBA membership for the current season.
4.2. EBOA
4.2.1. EBOA President, Leo Mangano, was going to attend the meeting, however, Chad Bowie received information just minutes before that Leo could not attend.  Chad commented that we would continue to invite EBOA to our meetings.  Chad advised Community Directors that if there are any Referee issues, we want those to come forward so they can be dealt with accordingly.   We want our Coaches to know that the EYBA Board supports them all and EBOA wants to know that we support them and especially their young Officials.
4.2.1.1. Brad Coleman advised that at the last EBOA meeting EBOA President, Leo Mangano, brought it up to EBOA Membership that he was going to be attending more EYBA meetings and that information was positively met by their membership.

4.2.1.2. After last (September) meeting, Leo was going to go back to his EBOA membership to see if paying Officials in bulk payments (not in cash at games) was going to be something that is considered in the future, not just in spring league.

4.3. Basketball Alberta/Provincials
4.3.1. Basketball Alberta’s Paul Sir was invited to attend the meeting and Chad found out an hour before meeting that Paul was sick and wasn’t going to make it.

4.3.2. We will be inviting BA to every meeting moving forward so that they can hear our concerns.

4.3.3. EYBA pays $28,490 in Basketball Alberta membership fees.  They want our feedback and hopefully we will see BA at our meetings.  It was discussed that when/if Paul cannot attend himself, Natalie Hoy will.

4.3.4. Chad Bowie spoke with regards to the last EYBA/CMBA/BA meeting held in Red Deer last month (October).  Chad Bowie attended the meeting with Carr Miceli, Shaun Pope & Brian Anstice to represent EYBA.  It was a very good meeting with focus on dealing with issues such as Youth Provincials as well as to alert us as to the participation model that BA is going to be pushing in the future.  They want us to get on board with that and some ideas are good ones.   These ideas could see some change over the next two or three years as to how we offer basketball.
4.3.5. Provincials will be in Calgary, Friday & Saturday, March 13th-14th, 2015.   Some discussion with regards to Calgary always having difficulty getting different gyms as to whether we should deviate from the typical Friday & Saturday.  BA has come back subsequent to that meeting to confirm that provincials will be the Friday and Saturday of that weekend.

4.3.6. EYBA doesn’t really want to go down to Calgary to be part of the same negative experience of the last two years that Calgary has hosted.  

4.3.7. CMBA has said they are trying to book a number of gyms around the SAIT area.   They have SAIT confirmed.  Most gyms they want to use around SAIT are blocked off on the Friday due to high school.  CMBA is hoping that once that clears up, we hope that some of those gyms will open up for the tournament keeping the tournament more centralized.  If it doesn’t work out that way, games will be all over the City again at locations that CMBA can confirm.  Shaun hopes that BA will advise members attending early enough if games are not centralized on the Friday night.  The more notice the less upset people will be.   
4.3.8. There is supposed to be an opening ceremony as well as awards, but they will not be to the level of EYBA for 2014.  CMBA will not fork out the money that EYBA did last year.  CMBA pays for their teams to enter provincials, thus they will not put in as much money.
4.3.9. Chad stated that last year EYBA had outrage due to the fact that Basketball Alberta allowed CMBA to allow their third place teams from ‘A’ division into the ‘B’ provincials.  In CMBA’s ‘A’ league, they sent the top two teams to ‘A’ provincials and the 3rd place finishing team in CMBA ‘A’ league attended the ‘B’ provincials.  This resulted in CMBA teams winning ALL ‘B’ provincials in 2014.  Basketball AB has confirmed that they ‘dropped the ball’ on that one and will NOT allow this to happen for the 2015 Youth Provincials.
4.3.10. CMBA had gotten a lot of push back from their people stating that why should they send their 6th-7th place teams to provincials when our 3rd best teams can’t go. 

4.3.11. CMBA had confirmed at the Red Deer meeting that they were going to have ten teams playing in A ball, by end of November, they will have tiered them 1st through 5th that will become their ‘A’ league from January going forward and the next 6th to 10th team will become part of their ‘B’ league.  For the 2015 youth provincials, it will be a top team out of the 6-10 placement that attends the 2015 ‘B’ division provincials.  Basketball Alberta has come back to CMBA stating that they are fine with that.
4.3.12. Discussion held with regards to how Calgary and Edmonton vary in their team separation and tiering process.

4.3.13. Shaun Pope advised that he had a discussion with Mike Shaw (Executive Director from CMBA) with regards to CMBA’s system.  They put the top ten (10) teams into an ‘A’ division, regardless of level (mini, bantam, midget).  They play (9) games so play everybody in their division once.  After those games are done, the top (5) teams are ‘A’ division for CMBA playoffs and the bottom (5) teams are in ‘B’ division for playoffs.
4.3.14. Chad added that the issue that we (EYBA) may have to deal with is that they pick their teams differently.  They (CMBA) rate all of their players (top 1-10 make A team, next 11-20 make B team, etc.).  CMBA’s ‘B’ teams could be ultimately stronger than our ‘B’ teams in EYBA.  Basketball AB does not have an issue with CMBA’s model.  First point made by Chad is that when we get to bantam/midget levels, we want our kids to keep progressing as basketball players.  They do that better if they are playing with kids they should be playing with.  It’s proven that over the years with a team that has only a couple of very strong players, those stronger players are the only ones that get to touch the ball and shoot far more than the weaker players.  Playing within their own skill set proves that it’s a better environment for kids to better and increase their experience, their improvement and success rate.   

4.3.15. If we send EYBA teams to the ‘B’ provincials, we need to be aware that CMBA will NOT be sending their 3rd place ‘A’ teams and will send their 6th, 7th or 8th place team.  However, that still doesn’t address all of the inequities because EYBA picks teams differently than CMBA.   As EYBA members, if we want to pick teams differently, there is no problem with that.  CMBA will NOT look to change the way they select their teams.  St. Albert has a similar model as CMBA.  

4.3.16. Lynn Hallson spoke with regards to SW team separation, in that the A team is the only tryout team, then the rest are put together by way of requests, etc..  There is no tiering done in SW among other zones. 
4.3.17. Group discussion held for reasons of liking the CMBA model were shared.  Discussion shared that on various teams there are players that excel greatly on their teams while the weaker ones are put in overwhelming situations.  The stronger players can carry teams right through to Provincials, while the weaker kids don’t get enough touches.  With the need to ensure all players have the best experience possible, having teams with large disparity in skill sets does make it more difficult, both as a player and as a Coach.  That being said, most teams in EYBA are definitely running a true community program.  We agreed that there is merit with having kids playing with kids of their similar levels.
4.3.18. Chad led discussion with regards to BA entering (92) teams in the 2014 youth provincials and it seeming like a money grab with BA accepting any team that entered.  Shaun commented that BA had allowed (12) teams to enter in one division in the past.  It used to be that teams in one zone would have to play down for a spot at the provincials so it was a true provincial tournament (such as EYBA & CMBA sending their top two teams only).  There was debate on how often this actually happened in the past.  Chad spoke that he remembers it did happen this way, however, Darlene Anstice interjected that although she has always advised teams in SBA (Zone 5) that they could declare to enter the provincial tournament and if BA had too many teams from Zone 5, there is the chance that there needs to be a play down for a spot at the provincial tournament.   However, in her 15+ years with SBA none of her teams ever had to play down for a spot to play in youth provincials.  Chad advised that Basketball Alberta is looking to go back to the model of only allowing one or two teams from each zone to enter in the provincial tournament.  Chad will have more discussion with Paul Sir at BA with regards to the 2015 provincial requirements.
4.3.19. Discussion held that issues could arise when it comes to the timing of the play down games when the City finals end and the Provincials quickly follow.  Chad advised that any teams that must play down for a spot at provincials must be coordinated through Basketball Alberta.  

4.3.20. BA will look to move away from teams playing four games at youth provincials.  Due to being a two-day tournament and in the past teams having to play three games in one day, they are moving towards a three-game maximum.

4.3.21. For 2015 provincials, the standard tournament will run for ‘A’ and ‘B’ youth provincials but Chad informed the group that there may also be a ‘Celebration of Basketball’ tournament at the Saville Centre where all the other teams will be invited to join.  No ‘A’ or ‘B’ teams will be invited.

4.3.22. Long-term model from Canada Basketball for minis includes a 3-on-3 half-court format and they want us to run a league based on that and also do provincials that way.  
4.3.22.1. Canada Basketball wants to see Bantam/U13 become a 4-on-4 format with cross-court as well to see a more gradual progression from Bantam to Midget.  

4.3.22.2. There would be huge costs for EYBA as games would have to be shorter, more Officials would be needed which would be a huge issue for EBOA, among other negative issues.   Going to a 1-Official half-court game is not something EBOA will support.  They will not send one Official to any games. 

4.3.22.3. Discussion held that the jump for 2nd year Bantams to play 4-on-4 cross-court to junior high full court 5-on-5 would be huge.  For the first year bantams, it would be a good idea as the jump from mini up to bantam is already tough for many kids.

4.3.22.4. Chad advised CB that we are NOT interested in this new format at this time.  Chad suggests we do our own committee work within EYBA to determine actuals as far as costs associated with going with this format.  Far more people would need to be involved as far as Coaches and Volunteers not to mention more gym time. 

4.3.23. Chad will send email to Shaun to send out to membership with regards to provincials.  If anybody is interested in helping put something together as far as the CB LTADM, they are to contact Chad.
4.4. Rule Book
4.4.1. The 2014-2015 rulebook should be done up very soon and should be ready to for the first part of January.  With lots of issues the last 2-4 years where there is interpretation issues and things missed, it’s taking time to get it all finalized.
4.5. EYBA/EBA Tournament November
4.5.1. There were (16) teams, (4) from Calgary, rest from Edmonton entered in the Midget tournament.  It was a good tournament and all went well.  We broke even and ended up losing $13 to run the tournament.  EBA had (16) teams as well but would want more in the future.
4.5.2. Thanks to Shaun for organizing!

4.6. Bears/Pandas Night Out
4.6.1. Friday was less attended than Saturday.  
4.6.2. Discussion held about getting 2nd Coaches tickets.  Shaun will get something in writing for the future so we know what we are getting in terms of tickets.  
4.6.3. Discussion held that the U of A would like us to have another night out for the EYBA kids to attend with projected dates as January 14th and/or February 14th.  
4.6.4. Shaun suggested if there is a night maybe we just do mini and/or bantam night rather include midget and juvenile due to school basketball being played at that time.  
4.6.5. Shaun commented that he has advised to U of A that they should only do the Saturday night games only.     U of A concerns with one night is because of regular attending people, but a portion of seats can be sectioned off for those.  

4.6.6. Regardless, will call was a nightmare last games, so all Coaches must get their tickets prior to game day.  Tickets must be provided to Coaches as early as possible.
4.6.7. Discussed and agreement that another night, Saturday only, would be a good idea.  Shaun will send an email further to discuss options.

4.7. Duration of the Midget season
4.7.1. Morinville Rep. Mark Mathias discussed that when mid-January to February comes each season it becomes a gong show with getting girls out to play on their community team.  His experience is with B and C divisions, not A.  He would ask that we poll our Midget Coaches to see if there is value in doing two separate seasons being done as the way it’s done in Juveniles.

4.7.2. Shaun read out the following as quoted from EYBA’s regular meeting minutes of 2013-April-14:  “Chuck Hebert (Wetaskiwin) discussed the possible option of opting out of season #2 (after Christmas) for teams other than juvenile.  He is finding that his team is exhausted come January & February, due to them all playing junior high.   This would become difficult not only for scheduling, but for each Community Director to monitor and re-register individual players for the 2nd season for all divisions, not to mention giving that option we could see a large downfall for season #2.  Possibly there is an option to give out of town or exhausted teams a few byes during the junior high season that runs after Christmas.  More discussion was held and most members in attendance at the meeting did not agree that this is a viable option for divisions other than juvenile.”
4.7.3. Discussion held with the positives and negatives in moving to this sort of format with all the Midget teams.
4.7.4. Shaun commented that he could have a discussion with Calgary on how they deal with teams like this.  According to Shaun, he was advised that Cochrane teams in CMBA only before Christmas and not after.  The issue has to be when it comes to provincials.  
4.7.5. Chad advised that this is something we can look at for the future, however not for this season.  Tabled to another discussion in the future.
4.8. Leduc Scheduling Issue

4.8.1. Derek DeKlerk led discussion with regards to scheduling conflicts to help those coaches coaching more than one or two teams.  Derek and his Leduc members would like to see schedules adjusted so that teams coaching multiple teams can make all of their games.  Shaun advised that he has many number of Coaches (19) that coach two or more teams.  It becomes really hard for Shaun to juggle schedules so that all Coaches make all of their schedules work so they can attend all the games.
4.8.2. Chad advised that if we want to grow the game and get more people involved we really have to stop seeing so many Coaches coaching so many teams.  

4.8.3. Derek was asked by his membership/Parents to see if Shaun could schedule ‘A’ games for one community back to back at the same gym.

4.8.4. Shaun is looking to book another SCSC gym on a Wednesday night for bantam/midget girls A divisions.

4.8.5. Derek advised the Board that there are many gyms in Leduc if they want them.  Shaun advised Derek that EBOA has advised that even though there are Referees in Leduc, because Leduc is outside of Edmonton corridor, there is a travel fee that must be paid.  That is one of the concerns that EBOA has about getting Officials out to Leduc.  There are separate rules so Referees out in Leduc must take EBOA’s referee clinic.  It’s about $20 per referee per game.
5. Outstanding Business
5.1. Shaun advised members that he must have names in by Wednesday.  He is currently missing approximately (15) names.   
6. Adjournment @ 8:30pm 
6.1. MOTION to adjourn meeting made by Lynn Hyska / 2nd Carr Miceli 
